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M y office received allegations of possible violations of ethics law s involving M r. Joe 
R. Stewart, Chief of the M onroe City Police Department (Department). In accordance with 
Title 24 of the Lo uisiana Revised Statutes, representa tives of m y office reviewed selected 
transactions of the Departm ent, m ade inquiries to determ ine the nature of these transactions, 
reviewed various correspondence between the Louisiana Com m ission on Ethics for Public 

Employees (Commission) and the city, and reviewed applicable Louisiana laws. 

Our review revealed that on Septem ber 24, 1992, the Com m ission issued a ruling 

stating that it would be a violation of Lo uisiana Revised Statutes (LSA-R.S.) 42:1112-1113 
(the Louisiana Code of Governmental Ethics) for Chief Stewart to participate in a transaction 
in which his brother, M r. Glenn P. Stewart or Glenn  Stewart and Associates (GSA), would 
haw~ a substantial econom ic interest. In addition, on M arch 1, 1993, in a letter to Chief 
Stew art, the Com m ission furth er concluded that the D epartm ent should not place an order w ith 
a vendor if the D epartm ent is aw are or should be aw are that the item s ordered w ill ultim ately 
com e from  G SA . 

D uring our review , we learned of several transactions between three vendors and the 
D epartm ent  that m ay be in violation of the Louisiana Ethics Law and the Com m ission's ruling 
and require your attention as follow s: 

On Septem ber 2, 1993, the Departm ent ordered 115 ballistics vests from  Second 
Chance Body Armor, Incorporated, (Second Chance) at a cost of $27,727. An 
additional 25 vests were ordered between August 11, 1994, and February 15, 
1995. G SA is the distributor for Second Chance in northern Lo uisiana. 
Subsequent to receiving the order, Second Chance contacted G SA to m easure 
the D epartm ent's officers for th e vests. A ccording to M r. Glenn Stewart, G SA 
received a $10 per vest sizing fee for measuring the Department's officers. 
M r. G lenn Stewart told us that one of his em ployees spent the equivalent of 

three or four days (24 to 32 man-hours) measuring the officers. 


